Guidance - Light pollution - Advises on how to consider light within the planning
system

What light pollution considerations does planning need to address?

Artificial lighting needs to be considered when a development may increase levels of
lighting, or would be sensitive to prevailing levels of artificial lighting. Artificial light provides
valuable benefits to society, including through extending opportunities for sport and
recreation, and can be essential to a new development. However, for maximum benefit, it is
important to get the right light, in the right place and for it to be used at the right time.

Artificial light is not always necessary. It has the potential to become what is termed ‘light
pollution’ or ‘obtrusive light’, and not all modern lighting is suitable in all locations. It can be a
source of annoyance to people, harmful to wildlife and undermine enjoyment of the
countryside or the night sky, especially in areas with intrinsically dark landscapes.
Intrinsically dark landscapes are those entirely, or largely, uninterrupted by artificial light.
National parks and nature reserves can serve as good examples, particularly where they
support habitats for native nocturnal animals.

Lighting schemes can also be costly and difficult to change, so getting the design right and
setting appropriate conditions at the planning stage is important. In particular, some types of
premises (including prisons, harbour premises, airports and transport depots where high
levels of light may be required for safety and security reasons) are exempt from the statutory
nuisance regime for artificial light, so it is even more important to get the lighting design for
these premises right at the outset.

See: https://www.gov.uk/quidance/light-pollution




